
wait
She doesn’t
want to

until her second trimester

When assessing her risk for Down
syndrome and trisomy 18/13, each day
lost means greater uncertainty and
possible anxiety. And given the fact that
more and more expectant mothers demand
earlier answers, it only makes sense for
you to use the technology that’s already
recognized as the standard of care by
leading OB Gyns and MFMs.

The Ultra-Screen® first trimester prenatal
screening protocol from NTD Labs helps
reduce unnecessary risks to her, and your
practice by providing the highest detection
rate available with the lowest false

positive rate. Available as early as 
11 weeks, 1 day gestation, the Ultra-Screen
protocol combines an NT ultrasound
evaluation with a dried blood sample that
is analyzed for two biochemical markers
(free Beta hCG and PAPP-A). The addition
of a Fetal Nasal Bone Assessment delivers
a 95% detection rate with 2% false
positives, which is unmatched by any
other protocol.

So don’t be second-guessed. Choose the
only first trimester Down syndrome
screening protocol validated by 18 studies
and 2 NIH clinical trials.

Tel: 1-888-NTD-LABS
Email: info@ntdlabs.com

www.ntdlabs.com
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Placebo-Free OC May Improve Bleeding Pattern 
B Y  N A N C Y  WA L S H

Ne w York Bureau

M I N N E A P O L I S —  A newer extended-
regimen oral contraceptive that includes 7
days of low-dose estrogen rather than a
week of placebo pills is associated with an
improved bleeding pattern.

The newer formulation, known as Sea-
sonique, was shown in a cross-study analy-
sis of two phase III trials to be associated
with fewer scheduled bleeding days and a
reduction in breakthrough bleeding, com-
pared with an older formulation called
Seasonale, Dr. Andrew N. Kaunitz said at
the annual meeting of the Association of
Reproductive Health Professionals. 

Both regimens include 84 days of 30
mcg ethinyl estradiol and 150 mcg of levo-
norgestrel, but Seasonique substitutes 7
days of 10 mcg ethinyl estradiol mono-
therapy for the 7 days of placebo in the
Seasonale regimen. The two drugs are
manufactured by Duramed Pharmaceuti-
cals, and Dr. Kaunitz is a speaker or con-
sultant for Duramed Pharmaceuticals and
various others.

In the first of the two pivotal 1-year tri-
als, 682 patients from 47 sites throughout
the United States were randomized to re-
ceive Seasonale or the conventional 28-day
oral contraceptive (OC) Nordette, which
contains the same daily dose of hormones.
The incidence of unscheduled bleeding
initially was higher among patients on the
extended-cycle regimen, but decreased
throughout the study, said Dr. Kaunitz of
the University of Florida, Jacksonville,
who was one of the investigators in this
trial.

By the end of the trial, the incidence of
unscheduled bleeding in the extended-cy-
cle regimen was comparable, at a median
of 3.6% of days, to that in the conven-
tional group, at 2.9% of days. 

In the second study, Seasonique was
evaluated in an open-label fashion among
1,006 women being treated at 36 U.S. sites.
In this study, the median number of days
of unscheduled bleeding in the first ex-
tended cycle was similar to that reported
in the first trial, but decreased sharply in
subsequent cycles. By cycle four, the me-
dian number of days of unscheduled
bleeding was 0.3 on a per-patient-month
basis.

Analysis of the data from these two
studies showed that unscheduled bleeding
and spotting decreased more quickly with
the 91-day regimen that included low-
dose estrogen, approaching significance in
the second cycle and achieving signifi-
cance in the third cycle, Dr. Kaunitz said. 

Moreover, there were consistent differ-
ences in length of scheduled withdrawal
bleeding episodes, with a median of 3
days for Seasonique and 4 days for Sea-
sonale, he said.

“This was not a head-to-head study,” he
cautioned. Nonetheless, the patient pop-
ulations were comparable in baseline char-
acteristics, race, age, prior OC use, smok-
ing, and body mass index, and the pattern
of unscheduled bleeding seen during the
first 3-month cycle was identical across the
two studies. Only after the first placebo or
low-dose estrogen week was there a dif-

ference in bleeding pattern, so observa-
tions across the two studies should be
valid, he said.

Previous research has found that there is
a correlation between the amount of
breakthrough bleeding and both higher en-
dogenous 17-β estradiol levels and larger
follicle size. 

In a meta-analysis of seven prospective
trials of various combination OC formu-
lations, the pills that were associated with
greater follicular suppression were also

those that had improved bleeding profiles.
“Endrikat in Germany [lead author of

this meta-analysis] speculated that a bio-
logic mechanism explaining why better
follicular suppression was associated with
less intermenstrual bleeding might be that
the endometrium of women on the pill is
not only responsive to exogenous estro-
gen, as we traditionally thought, but also
to the endogenous 17-β estradiol made by
follicles during OC use,” he said.

In another study that compared follicu-

lar suppression by means of manipulation
of the hormone-free interval with three
different OC regimens, women receiving
supplementation with 5 days of 10 mcg
ethinyl estradiol had fewer and smaller fol-
licles than women who had a 7-day hor-
mone-free interval.

“I believe that my data add to Endrikat’s
hypothesis, that OCs that result in better
follicular suppression can help women
achieve better bleeding profiles,” Dr. Kau-
nitz said. ■


